
 

 
Mayor’s 
Message 

Village Residents, 

I would like to bring a couple of items to your attention: 

 

Water Supply 

 

Monday, October 4th, I was extremely excited to make an announcement regarding our     
water supply.  After 3 years of working with NYS Department of Environmental Conservation 
we were finally able to secure our permitting for 2 new sand and gravel wells.  This has been 
my main focus for the last 3 years as this Village was in dire need of additional water supply.  
We now have 2 wells that each have the capacity to pump 100 gallons per minute.  So not 
only does this provide the water we have needed, but it is also high quality water!  With this 
additional water, we were finally able to begin flushing our water system which had not been 
done in 15 years.  The flushing will continue through the month of October.  We have the 
schedule of the flushing on our website and will update it as necessary. 

 

Sheriff Adrian “Butch” Anderson 

 

As you are probably aware, our beloved Sheriff and former Mayor of the Village, passed away 
on September 29th.  Our hearts and prayers are with the love of his life Danielle and their 
children.  With the passing of our hometown Sheriff, this community is left with a huge void 
that can never be filled.  His dedication and generosity had no limits. He always offered a 
helping hand to anyone in need.  We are forever indebted to him for his lifelong dedication to 
his community.  He has left a legacy throughout the County, but Pawling was always and will   
continue to be his home.  With this in mind, I am currently working with the family and my 
Village Board to rename West Street in honor of Butch.  I hope that we all can strive to live by 
his golden rule... 

 “Treat others as you would like to be treated” 

Mayor Lauri Taylor 


